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MARCH  IS  ROTARACT  MONTH

President’s Piece

Hello Fellows and Guests, 

Three weeks ago I mentioned that Rotary International is urging clubs to become involved in a community project to celebrate Rotary International’s centenary and create awareness in the community. I also mentioned  suggestions for a possible project should be forwarded to President Elect Keith Byrn before 3 March and I remind members that all suggestions should now be with Keith.

District Governor Elect Lloyd Roever has advised that a GSE Team will be selected and sent to the United States of America in September 2004 and that a team leader and team members are being sought. See details in segment below.

Rotarians can now contribute to the Rotary Foundation by using a Rotary Gold MasterCard. The credit card is being issued by the St George Bank Limited. The concept is, each time a cardholder uses the card, St George Bank donates funds to the Rotary Foundation. An application form can be obtained from www.rotarnet.com.au or by contacting Rotary International South Pacific Office on 9635 3537.

President Keith

************************************ 

To-night’s Guest Speaker 

We welcome Shauna Wood, Marketing Manager of “Habitat for Humanity” to speak to us this evening.

Last Weeks Guest Speaker

George Ayoub entertained us with an insight into his life and a brief resume
into the study, training and fitness involved in achieving his position as an Australian and International Rugby Referee. So far he has refereed one test match, and several Super 12 matches

Congratulations

************************************

Birthdays

8/3/2004   Kate Teale

Anniversaries

3/3/2004  Warren & Sue Abbott

“Success has always been easy to measure. It is the distance between one’s origins and one’s final achievement.” Michael Korda.”

*************************************

VALE – P.P. Gordon Gillett

David & Margaret Croft, Brian & Jenny Hennell, Bala, Raymond McCluskie, Peter Manenti, Bob Templeman, Janice Vince, Ron Thurgar, & past members Clarrie Edwards, Keith & Beryl Maher, and Marjory Deans attended the funeral of Gordon on Tuesday 24 February 2004

*************************************

Group Study Exchange

A GSE Team  from  our District 9690 will be selected to go to the USA in September 2004.

A Team leader and Team members are being sought to form this team. Further information and application forms will be available at the District Conference.

Team leader interviews will be held on 27 May 2004 at RDU Office, Parramatta.

Team member interviews will take place on 6 June 2004 at a venue to be advised.

*************************************

Coming Events

*************************

Child Protection Seminar.  

Sunday 7 March 2004, 9.00am to 12.30 pm. The seminar will be held at the Blue Mountains Grammar School

Adele Ave (off Great Western H’way

Wentworth Falls

It is important that all Rotarians who are likely to be involved in youth events attend this seminar.

District Conference 2004

19th, 20th, 21st  March 2004 at Central Coast Leagues Club, Gosford

******************************************

“The Lion King”         

 Tuesday 30 March 2004 – Have you paid for your tickets yet?
District Assembly

3 April 2004 at Meriden School for all incoming Board members

************************************                                     Bike the Park 2004

Sunday 2 May 2004 - Strathfield Rotary Club’s major fund-raiser for this year will be a community bike ride at the Sydney Olympic Park. Net proceeds will be donated to our major beneficiary for this year – the Northcott Society (Est.in 1929 as the NSW Society for Crippled Children)
*************************************

Rotaract

Motto: “Fellowship Through Service”

The R.I Board created Rotaract in 1968. The organization was designed to promote responsible citizenship and leadership potential in clubs of young men and women aged 18 to 30. Rotaract clubs emphasize the importance of individual responsibility as the basis of personal success and community involvement. Each club sponsors an annual project to promote high ethical standards in one’s business and professional life, and also provides opportunities leading to greater understanding and goodwill. Rotaractors enjoy many social activities. A Rotaract club can exist only when continuously sponsored, guided and counseled by a Rotary Club. District 9690 currently has five Rotaract Clubs: Burwood, Gunargarang, Holroyd, Padstow and Springwood

*************************************

So What’s New?

Falling Birth Rate worries Inquiry

March 4, 1904.  The population of Australia could be almost 1,000,000 higher if it were not for a drop in the birth rate between 1864 and 1902, according to a report by a New South Wales royal commission. NSW had lost 250,000.

The report said that hospital space should be increased to encourage child bearing and that the Government should ban the sale of goods used for prevention of conception

************************************
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